
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

15 December 2021 

 

Dear Parent/Carer 

Year 11 End of Term Updates 

I am writing to inform you of some important updates for our Year Group. The students have had 
a very successful term and I am confident that with the plans we have in place for next term and 
beyond, your child will feel ever more supported in these coming months. 

Revision Booklet & Materials Support 

Please find attached a revision booklet for all of the GCSE & BTEC courses your child studies at 
The Hamble School.  Within this, students will find a comprehensive overview of their subjects, 
for use in the run up to their exams.  A copy can also be found under the ‘Revision’ section of our 
school website along with other helpful links to recommended websites. 

This week, we will also provide students with a hard copy of the booklet, along with a new revision 
folder and resources to aid their preparation.  These were so gratefully received by students prior 
to the last round of mocks, so felt this would be beneficial to the students to do again. 

A reminder that the next round of mocks will begin WB/ 28 February 2022. A timetable for these 
exams will be shared in the new term. 

Edmodo 

We have a Year Group Edmodo page whereby Year Group notifications are shared.  There is no 
need for students to contribute, it is just an opportunity to share information such as college open 
days, well-being support and exam support that may be available throughout the year.  If your 
child would like to join the group, they can set up their own Edmodo account and then access the 
class using the code below: 

EDMODO Class of 2022 Class Code: sbjgqp 

Year 11 Leaver’s Prom 2022 

I am delighted to announce that the Prom has been provisionally booked for Thursday 7th July 
2022 and will be held at Chilworth Manor.  As I am sure you will understand, we may find ourselves 
needing to adapt our plans to ensure we are following the necessary COVID restrictions set at 
the time but, we are ever hopeful of being able to hold the event as intended. 

As with previous years, students will be invited to the Prom in the Summer term and their invite 
will be decided upon the number of Prom Points that have been awarded to them.  

  



Prom Points are being awarded for attendance to school, attendance to intervention and positive 
behaviour in lessons.  Our staff have begun to award these points already and so again, I am 
confident in being able to give the opportunity of being invited to every student in the Year group 
who meets these expectations. 

I will look forward to updating you further regarding the Prom, in the Spring Term. 

I hope that you have found these updates helpful in being able to plan ahead and support your 
child from home in the best way possible.  In school, please do not forget that your child’s tutor, 
Mrs Griffiths (Assistant Head of Year) and myself are all available also, so please reach out if you 
need us at any point. 

I wish you all a restful break and a Happy New Year. 

Kind regards 

 
Mrs Emmett-Callaghan 

Head of Year 11  

 

 

If, at any time, you should require special arrangements to be made when visiting the school and/or in order to participate fully in 

supporting your child at school (e.g. an accessible venue for meetings, if you are a wheelchair user, assistance with translation 

of documents or enlarged copies of communications etc.), please do not hesitate to let us know. 


